
Confidentiality: The entirety of the contents of this letter shall remain confidential between 
Soboba and the City of Menifee. No part of the contents of this letter may be shared, copied, or 
utilized in any way with any other individual, entity, municipality, or tribe, whatsoever, without 
the expressed written permission of the Soboba Band of Luiseño Indians.   

January 18, 2017 

Attn: Ryan Fowler, Senior Planner 
City of Menifee 
Community Development Department 
29714 Haun Road 
Menifee, CA 92586 

RE: AB 52 Consultation; City of Menifee Planning Applications for “Rockport Ranch” – 
TR 2016-285 (Tentative Tract Map), SP 2016-286 (Specific Plan), GPA 2016-287 (General 
Plan Amendment), CZ 2016-288 (Change of Zone) 

The Soboba Band of Luiseño Indians has received your notification pursuant under Assembly 
Bill 52.   

Soboba Band of Luiseño Indians is requesting to initiate formal consultation with the City of 
Menifee. A meeting can be scheduled by contacting me via email or phone. All contact 
information has been included in this letter. 

I look forward to hearing from and meeting with you soon. 

Sincerely, 

Joseph Ontiveros, Director of Cultural Resources 
Soboba Band of Luiseño Indians 
P.O. Box 487 
San Jacinto, CA 92581 
Phone (951) 654-5544 ext. 4137 
Cell (951) 663-5279 
jontiveros@soboba-nsn.gov 

mailto:jontiveros@soboba-nsn.gov


Dear Mr. Ryan Fowler,

The Agua Caliente Band of Cahuilla Indians (ACBCI) appreciates your efforts to include the 

Tribal Historic Preservation Office (THPO) in the Rockport Ranch project. The project area is 

not located within the boundaries of the ACBCI Reservation. However, it is within the Tribe’s 

Traditional Use Area (TUA).  For this reason, the ACBCI THPO requests the folllowing:

[VIA EMAIL TO:rfowler@cityofmenifee.us]

City of Menifee

Mr. Ryan Fowler

29714 Haun Road

Menifee, CA 92586

March 16, 2017

Re: SB 18 Consultation for Rockport Ranch (General Plan Amendment No. 2016-287, 

Specific Plan No. 2016-286, Change of Zone No. 2016-286, and Tract Map No. 2016-285), 

City of Menifee

Again, the Agua Caliente appreciates your interest in our cultural heritage. If you have questions 

or require additional information, please call me at (760)699-6828. You may also email me at 

hfeeney@aguacaliente.net.

Cordially,

Hannah Feeney

Archaeological and Archives Technician

Tribal Historic Preservation Office

 AGUA CALIENTE BAND

OF CAHUILLA INDIANS

03-057-2017-001

  *A cultural resources inventory of the project area by a qualified archaeologist 

prior to any development activities in this area.

  *A copy of the records search with associated survey reports and site records from 

the information center.

*Copies of any cultural resource documentation (report and site records) generated 

in connection with this project.










